
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The All-Together Newsletter 

ISSUE 14 

 

Dear Parents and Students, 
 
  
It really felt like summer arrived last week.  It was a lovely week in school, the sun was shining, 
year 10 were back with us working really hard and being incredibly positive about their 
studies and we began to hear about the government's plans for a return in September. I was 
delighted to see the fantastic participation in the PE department's sports week events; as 
ever All Saints students get involved with their good-natured competitive streaks.   
 
This week we move in to July and the final few weeks of what has been the most unusual 
academic year.  A lot of work is being done to prepare for the arrival of our new year 7 and 
12 and also a safe return of all our year groups.  We will have exam results in the summer 
and parents and students in year 11 and 13 will be contacted regarding arrangements over 
the next few weeks.  We have had a further increase in the numbers of students applying to 
join our Sixth Form this year which is fantastic. However, I do urge our current year 11 
planning to return to All Saints to ensure they complete the transition materials they have 
been sent on SMHWK and that they are prompt on the date of registration for Sixth Form 
with all the required paperwork to secure their place.  All relevant paperwork will be sent out 
prior to results day. 
 
Thank you to the number of parents that have sent in their positive feedback on the PSCHE 
lesson and how you have enjoyed working on them as a family.  This week's lesson looks at 
terrorism and the terrible incident in the park in Reading this week.  I look forward to hearing 
your feedback on this again.  
 
We are ensuring that all children in the school over the next few weeks are gaining access to 
the google classroom suite of facilities.  Please look out for emailed information on this and 
if you have any concerns please contact Mr Fenton (afenton@allsaintsschool.co.uk).  Please 
continue to send us photos and updates on what your amazing children are doing so that we 
can share them with our community we love seeing their achievements and learning. 
 
Wishing you all a safe week 
 
With every good wish 
 
 

Clare Cantle 

Headteacher 

 
 
Clare Cantle 
 
 

Psalm 113:3 

From the rising of the sun to its setting 

The name of the Lord is to be praised. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE EFFECTS OF LOCKDOWN ON YOUNG PEOPLE 

The Barking & Dagenham Youth Forum needs you! 

 

Volunteers from our Youth Councils in Barking and Dagenham, Havering and Redbridge have 

come together and developed some key questions to ask our local young people how they 

are feeling during the lockdown. The answers to the questionnaire will help them to 

understand how young people are feeling, come up with innovative ideas to support people 

throughout the pandemic, and think about priorities for the future. 

The questionnaire is aimed at people aged 13-19 (and up to 25 for those with special 

educational needs or disabilities) 

All of the questions are optional, but to be in with a chance of winning a £10 voucher we will 

need you to leave your name and phone number so we can contact you to arrange delivery- 

there are 3 £10 vouchers up for grabs! 

The questionnaire will close on the 3rd July 2020. 

 

https://oneboroughvoice.lbbd.gov.uk/young-peoples-questionnaire 

 

Please note, the information you share in this survey will be viewed by Council Officers within 

the London Boroughs of Barking and Dagenham, Havering and Redbridge and Public Health. 

A report will be written using only the replies to the questions. Nobody’s name will appear in 

any reports, we only need your name so we can put you in to the prize draw. Once the names 

have been randomly selected to win a voucher, we will delete everyone’s personal data and 

only the responses to the questions will be kept. 

 

Ann McDonnell 

Lead Youth Worker Barking & Dagenham Youth Forum 

https://oneboroughvoice.lbbd.gov.uk/young-peoples-questionnaire


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2020 Chatham House 
Summer School Programme 

13-17 July 2020 

Monday 13 July 2020 

 

14:00 - 15:00 BST Session 1: Africa: The World’s Youngest Continent 

Africa’s population is projected to double over the next three decades, reaching 2.5 billion 
people by 2050. 

The continent will have the largest number of people below the age of 24 of any regions 
worldwide: nearly twice the young population of Southeast Asia. While this shift is often 
described as a ‘time-bomb’ for issues of poverty reduction, education and healthcare, less focus 
is given to the incredible prospects it provides for Africa’s already rapidly growing environment 
of new creative technologies, industries and services - as well as the positive implications for 
governance and political expression. The opportunity therefore lies with Africa’s young people 
to deliver on the huge potential of the coming decades - but what are the key trends and 
openings that will allow remaining challenges to be addressed, and what role can the foreign 
relations of African countries play in this future? 

 

15:00 - 15:30 BST Session 2: How Can Young People Get Involved 
with International Affairs and Improve their Knowledge and 
Understanding? 

How can young people engage with politics and develop their perspectives on key global 
challenges like climate change, conflict or inequality? The Chatham House’s ‘Common Futures’ 
platform brings together young people in Africa and Europe to discuss key political challenges 
facing young people in their communities, execute an international multi-lingual survey, 
develop discussion topics and inform the overall design of the platform. 

 

Chatham House is an independent, non-profit research and policy institute in central London focused 

on international relations and global issues. This summer school is aimed at GCSE to A-Level students 

of politics, history, economics, geography or any related subject. The course is free and you will be able 

to interact with world-leading experts on international affairs and gain an insight into careers within 

the charity/not-for-profit sector as a whole. 

To express your interest in attending, please contact Alis Martin to receive a registration link. 

amartin@chathamhouse.org 

amartin@chathamhouse.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Tuesday 14 July 2020 

 

14:00 - 15:00 BST Session 3: Infectious Disease, Biological Threats and 
Universal Health Coverage 

How are infectious diseases and biological threats viewed and tackled by the development, 
security and health sector communities? Why is ‘Universal Health Coverage’; the right of 
everyone to receive the quality health services they need without financial hardship, important? 
This session will also include insights on work in global health policy and possible career paths. 

 

15:00 - 15:30 BST Session 4: Critical Thinking on International Affairs 
and How to Analyse What is Seen in the News: the ability to think 
critically is a key skill for academic success. 

Critical and analytical thinking should be applied at all points in academic study – to selecting 
information, reading, writing, speaking and listening. Why does critical thinking matter and how 
can you apply this skill to other areas? 

 

Wednesday 15 July 2020 

 

 14:00 - 15:00 BST Session 5: Will the World be Able to Solve the 
Climate Change? 

Global problems require global collaboration, the pandemic has revealed that its solutions are 
international: scientists and medics have been sharing data, resources and equipment, and have 
been advising and supporting each other as never before, united in the quest for effective 
treatments, tests and vaccines. This same spirit of international cooperation is essential in 
producing solutions for our energy and economic transitions and the technology and pace of 
information sharing make it possible. 

15:00 - 15:30 BST Session 6: Preparing for Work Experience 

Work experience is a great way to find out about different types of jobs and to identify your own 
preferences. Before starting your work experience, it is a good idea to do some preparation in 
order to help you get the most out of it. Chatham House interns will share their insights and top 
tips how to make the most of your placement. 

 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 16 July 2020 

 

 14:00 - 15:00 BST Session 7: Why is the News Always Talking about 
Huawei and 5G and What’s it all About? 

 Many countries are preparing to move from 4G to more advanced 5G mobile networks. 
Download speeds 10 times faster than today will radically change how we work, communicate 
and stream videos. This is important, as more things - from self-driving cars to fridges, baby 
monitors and fire alarms become connected to the intranet. The concern is that state-sponsored 
hackers could use these devices, which often have weaker security features, as back doors into 
strategically vital networks. 

15:00 - 15:30 BST Session 8: CV workshop  

Are you struggling to write a personal statement, your cover letters are too long and you are 
unsure about how to align it to your CV? Does your CV needs updating but you don’t have much 
work experience and you are not sure what to include and how to get your skills across? Whether 
you are preparing for a summer internship or applying for a part-time job, our panel will share 
some top tips on how to tailor your CV and cover letter to increase your chances. 

Friday 17 July 2020  

 

14:00 - 15:00 BST Session 9: The Middle East: Past, Present and Future 

Events in the Middle East have been capturing worldwide attention since the 1970s. 
Governments and institutions are facing significant challenges in the coming years as the world 
order and global trends undergo a major restructuring process. As its societies, countries and 
the region become more fractured, what will the future of the Middle East look like? This session 
will examine the historical background of the region, the formation of the states and the role of 
the conflict that have shaped the Middle East. The panel discussion will be followed by a live 
Q+A. Panellist details will be shared shortly. 

15:00 - 15:30 BST Session 10: Career Insights from Chatham House 

From intense research to mingling with politicians, what’s working in a think tank actually like? 
What does a research fellow do on a typical day? Apart from research, what other roles are 
available? What is the working environment like and what skills are needed? Chatham House 
staff members working in different roles will share their carer insights, interests and passion for 
international affairs. 



 

 

https://www.londoncareersfestival.org.uk/ 

lcf@cityoflondon.gov.uk 

https://www.londoncareersfestival.org.uk/
lcf@cityoflondon.gov.uk


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our 

LiteracyPlanet champions! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING VIRTUAL TALKS 
 

https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspiration/vtalks/

upcoming-vtalks/ 

SIMON 
HODGKINSON 

Group Chief Information 
Security Officer, BP Plc 

 
DATE: Tuesday 30th June, 
2pm 
AGE GROUP: KS3-5/ S1-6 
 
Join us Simon Hodgkinson, 
Group Chief Information 
Security Officer with BP 

discusses all things 
cybersecurity. Learn about 
Simon’s life lessons from a 

career in tech and gain 
insights into the 

opportunities and careers 
that exist in cybersecurity! 

MARK MACIVER 
Slider of Slidercuts 

 

• DATE: Monday 29th June, 2pm 

• AGE GROUP: KS3-5/ S1-6 

• WATCH LIVE TALK HERE 

Barber Mark Maciver, better known as 
the ‘Slider’ of SliderCuts, shapes up a 
list of high-profile clients, including 

Stormzy, Tinie Tempah, Anthony 
Joshua and Marvin Humes. Having 

started out as an apprentice over 20 
years ago, in June 2018 he launched 

his own barbershop on Hackney Road 
and has since worked with Facebook 

and Nike, while his razor-sharp styling 
sees booked by brands including Louis 
Vuitton and Burberry at London and 

Paris fashion weeks. 

Mark is joining SFS to discuss his 
journey as a barber and entrepreneur 
and to encourage the next generation 
to consider hairdressing as a potential 
career. Be sure to tune in to put your 

questions to Mark! 
 

MARLON JAMES & 
EKOW ESHUN - IN 

PARTNERSHIP WITH 
PENGUIN TALKS 

 
How to be creative 
DATE: Thursday 2nd July, 2pm  
AGE GROUP: KS4-5/S5-6 

 
Multi-award winning author, Marlon 
James, joins British writer, journalist, 

broadcaster and curator, Ekow 
Eshun, to discuss what creativity 

means to them and how we can be 
more creative in our lives. 

 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UClESv5hi1S52cmNtzQUj1BQ 

CELEBRATING WOMEN IN ENGINEERING WITH THAMES WATER & UTC READING 

DATE: Wednesday 1st July, 11am  

AGE GROUP: KS3-5/ S1-6 

• Dina Gillespie, Area Operations Manager, Thames Water 

• Katherine Whatley, ICA Technician, Thames Water 

• Cheryl Atkinson, Thames Valley East Systems Operator, Control, Thames Water 

• Stephanie Mitchell, Executive Director of Careers and Destinations, UTC Reading 

• Elise Hammond, Year 11 Engineering Student, UTC Reading 

https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspiration/vtalks/upcoming-vtalks/
https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspiration/vtalks/upcoming-vtalks/
https://bit.ly/3hXxcoZ
https://www.penguin.co.uk/authors/132236/marlon-james.html
https://www.penguin.co.uk/authors/132236/marlon-james.html
https://www.penguin.co.uk/authors/23451/ekow-eshun.html
https://www.penguin.co.uk/authors/23451/ekow-eshun.html
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UClESv5hi1S52cmNtzQUj1BQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UClESv5hi1S52cmNtzQUj1BQ


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Numeracy 

Challenge 



 

 

The All-Together Newsletter: read us every week to stay up to date 

with what is happening in each Department and in School! 

First Time Baker 
 

Mozzarella Topped Chicken 
 

• 300g baby plum tomatoes, halved 

• 1 x 400g cannellini beans, drained and rinsed 

• 2 garlic cloves, grated 

• 1 medium red onion, sliced 

• 1tsp dried red chilli flakes 

• 1 tsp dried oregano 

• 2 skinless, boneless chicken breast, sliced in half lengthwise to form 4 cutlets 

• Or 8 boneless, skinless chicken thighs 

• 3 tbsp olive oil 

• 225g mozzarella, sliced 

• basil leaves 
 
 

1. Preheat oven to gas mark 6 (200C) 
2. Toss the tomatoes, beans, garlic, oregano, onion, chilli flakes, chicken and olive oil 

onto a baking try with some salt and pepper. Mix well. 
3. Roast in the middle of the oven for 10-15 mins until the chicken is cooked through. 

Test the fattest piece. 
4. Remove from the oven, mix well, then place a slice of mozzarella on each piece of 

chicken - scatter rest over the over ingredients. 
5. Place under the grill for 2-3 minutes until the cheese is bubbling and browning. 

YOU MAY WANT MUM/DAD TO HELP WITH THIS 
6. Top with basil leaves, pepper and a drizzle of olive oil if you like. 

 

This is lovely served with fresh crusty bread or mashed potatoes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


